Club Policy For Handling Behaviour Issues
In accordance with  ACBL Handbook of Rules and Regulations (2009 Revision)
Chapter Four: The Club Sanctioned  Bridge Game, section G – Club Discipline.

It is always expected  that members of the RDBC will behave in a polite manner towards the game director and fellow players. 
 Should a dispute or problem arise, however, the policy of the RDBC will be as follows:

1) Any complaints and reports of problems must be submitted to the Executive IN WRITING;  this report must describe the details of the incident, and be signed by the complainant

2) The executive as a whole will decide the appropriate course of action in dealing with  the complaint, and will use the ACBL Code of Disciplinary Regulation as a guideline and reference in making this decision.

Members of the RDBC are reminded that we have  ZERO TOLERANCE for unacceptable behavior towards the director and fellow players (policy is posted). Annoying behavior, embarrassing remarks, or any other conduct which might interfere with the enjoyment of the game is specifically prohibited by Law 74A.   Law 91A gives the Director the authority to assess disciplinary penalties   

If players feel that the behaviour at their table is interfering with their enjoyment of the game, it is their prerogative to call the Director.  They should ALWAYS do this in a calm and polite manner (hand raised, “Director, please”).  They should not engage in negative interaction with others at the table.  They should simply inform the Director that what is happening at their table is interfering with their enjoyment of the game.
The Director, when called, shall make an assessment of the situation and determine whether it is appropriate to impose a disciplinary penalty, in accordance with the Laws of Duplicate Bridge, and the ACBL Zero Tolerance Policy.  THE DIRECTOR’S DECISION IS FINAL.  
Argumentative behaviour towards the Director is never appropriate.   A player who is not happy with how things transpired, has the right to submit a letter to the Board (as per policy above)

Players may also have called the Director to request a ruling about play at the table 
When dealing with the Director, there are expectations regarding behaviour

- The player should explain to the Director what infraction he thinks has taken place

- The player should listen politely to the Director’s ruling

- The player should thank the Director for the ruling and proceed with play
In the event that the player disagrees with the ruling, there is an appeals process.  
He may say, “I accept your ruling but would like to appeal it at the end of the evening please".   If the director is enforcing a Law, and the Law is clear, no appeals committee will be offered.   In other circumstances, the director can arrange for an impartial appeals committee of  peers, who can sit at the end of the session and hear the concern.  (as provided in Law 93A, Guidelines for Club Appeals Committees)  Such a committee would not deal with conduct or ethics, but only with matters of bridge judgment and fact   
